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Program Committee meeting

February 11, 2020

Present:  District Manager (DM) Shannon Brubaker; Board Directors (BD) Ken Bentz, Scott Franklin, Louie Molt; Admin Assist (AA) Barbara Pearson

The meeting began about 1:05 pm.  As DM Brubaker reviewed the delegation of authority details for the committee, BD Molt suggested another person be added as a check signer to the district.  He recommended BD Franklin due to his close proximity to town.  DM Brubaker suggested this be a topic at the next board meeting
DM Brubaker provided a calendar for the members that extended through June 2021.  BD Bentz requested it also be emailed to him so he could add to his calendar at home.

BD Molt advised DM Brubaker the committee didn’t exist to micromanage her.  The other committee members agreed.  Molt said the committee was to provide guidance.  He and the other committee members have full time jobs and other obligations.  “You get to run away with it,” he advised, and said the committee was there if she had questions.

The committee declined to appoint or elect a chair.  All were in consensus that they would agree by consensus to submit items to the District Board.  All committee participants were to have a say.  DM Brubaker said one of the duties for the Program Committee was to participate in interviews for job applicants.  BD Molt asked clarifying questions, said participation could be difficult for all or some, felt this couldn’t be mandatory, and suggested if all committee members were gone that there was no reason DM Brubaker couldn’t proceed and the committee could then recommend to the district board based on her recommendation.  
There was further delegation of authority discussion per the policy that dealt with performance reviews (1.f).  BD Bentz said that should be taken up in executive session or there would otherwise be no honesty.  One SIA project has been signed by Board Chair Carol Dunten, but the committee would still need to review( per 1.g) Delegation of Authority.  The committee is also responsible to work on areas of conservation with staff (2.a).  The Administrative Committee will also work on how the budget would affect a project and if authority needs to be adjusted.

BD Molt suggested the process move along and see what happens.  DM Brubaker presented projects to the committee.  BD Molt said previous the District Manager was motivated to do all of what you are asking us to do.  He spoke for the committee that the members felt comfortable with her proceeding.

· Project 1—Harney Basin Water Conservation Through Irrigation.  This grant is pending.  This would be a capacity grant in funding a ground water conservation planner.  The planner would partner with NRCS in recording landowners eligible for irrigation and EQIP rebates and to collect data, attend any ground water related partnership meetings and basically give a voice to the local irrigators and inform them of conservation upgrades.  
BD Franklin asked if this is a position to be filled.  DM Brubaker said yes.  The person hired would have a desk here and be stationed out of the office.  BD Molt asked about funding for the position and was advised it would be matching funds through Harney Electric and oversight funding through NRCS on EQIP fund.  It would be a 2-year position.  The individual would come on board to help irrigators see what else they can do to conserve—offer different types of projects.  The salary would be no higher than a GS9 level.  There was discussion about salary, if the person would come trained or to be trained, the need for the person to be self-motivated.  
Because the position has specific duties and the DM hopes to fill the position on or by June 1, 2020, BDs Bentz and Molt believed the district should begin advertising the position now.  College graduates will be looking for work, and some might see this as starter job. DM Brubaker admitted finding such a person would be a challenge and said other potential draws could be the person being able to work offsite and manage his/her schedule.  BD Molt also suggested that the district be open to filling other positions that applying candidates might qualify.  
· Project 2—Addressing Gaps in the Sage-Grouse Habitat.  This is a TA grant for Site Specific Plans not within FIP.  This would deal with landowners who have submitted a letter of interest in CCAA but don’t have an SSP.  DM Brubaker and Sage-Grouse Coordinator Sarah Mundy are creating a job description now.  

BD Franklin asked how many positions the district was attempting to fill and was advised a CCAA planner, the ground water technician and SIA person.  BD Franklin also wondered about district employees having capacity to take on additional projects.  He felt duties just keep getting stacked on.  DM Brubaker said the people could be hired as an employee or as a contractor.  The contractor would be under capacity grant and would monitor, contact landowners, provide food for meetings, etc.  Staff would provide minimal support.  BD Molt suggested the district delegate someone. 
FIP funding was further discussed.  The district is holding some funds back until new landowners join the CCAA.  Predators of sage-grouse were mentioned.  BD Molt asked DM Brubaker how current projects are going.  She mentioned reimbursement and projects that cross fiscal years being a challenge.  The Colby Upland Project was discussed, and DM Brubaker will read up on that project.
The next agenda item was the 20/20 Vision 2025 Strategy for business pa—how does the district do its work, what will be its projects, and how do we staff it and with whom?  DM Brubaker discussed visiting with landowners, getting feedback to help the district know what other projects might benefit them.  BD Molt wondered if the CCAA hasn’t already answered this and wondered if DM Brubaker was asking something different.  She gave the example of a landowner having a water project done on his/her property and then asking if the landowner might consider reseeding, etc.  the site plan would be specific to what the landowner wants.  BD Molt said too many ranchers don’t want to participate unless the benefit outweighs red tape.  There has to be an incentive.  What is the incentive for them?  DMB Brubaker considered engaging landowners through offering projects when they come in.  If the land wasn’t in a sage-grouse area other conservation projects could be offered to landowners so they will get “the biggest bang for their buck.”  
BD Bentz said that landowners and conservation groups need to know how to measure success.  Currently there is no definition of success, just studies and monitoring.  Landowners should be engaged in long term benefit to property and conservation groups need to see beyond money distributed “We’re restoring habitat and here’s what we have done.”  

DM Brubaker said the current HSWCD business plan will end with the 2020 calendar year, and a new business plan needs to be written and enacted for the next five years.  To get an idea of that the district is proposing meeting at specific locations in the future (Frenchglen, Diamond, Crane, Drewsey, Burns).  BD Molt challenged her by asking “What does the district have to offer?  How do you plan to inspire someone and get more participation?”  Discussion followed.  

BD Bentz felt a good project could take place in Crane and suggested Wayne Elmore being brought on to repair a riparian.  The previous landowner was the type who made all other landowners look bad to the government, allowing cattle along a river side, getting the river all muddy.  It’s a big eyesore but a simple fix.  He thought it could be an all-day field day and could take 30-40 people.  
BD Molt again emphasized the need for the district to provide something to get people at the meetings.  DM Brubaker said she planned a couple of tours, gain feedback, maybe get some speakers there.  BD Molt suggested DM Brubaker look forward and back for the business plan and emphasized on drawing people to the district.  He used the example of dams being installed, helping water quality.  “Water quality gets people excited.”  

The next Program Committee meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 7, 2020 and the group will begin on the Annual Work Plan.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Pearson, Admin Assist
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